85th Minnesota FFA Convention

“Fuel Your Fire”

April 27-29, 2014
Talent Show and Reflections Program


The 85th Minnesota FFA Convention began on Sunday, April 27, 2014 at 5:30 PM at Mariucci Arena with the Minnesota FFA Talent Show and Reflections Program. Hosted by the 2013-2014 Minnesota FFA Officer team, the program included talent acts from all regions. The 2013-2014 Minnesota FFA Officer team inspired FFA members with their reflections titled “Fuel Your Fire” with the message that we all can create success for ourselves and are part of Minnesota FFA.  Those in attendance were moved to make the most of this year's convention by Wes Davis, National FFA Eastern Region Vice President. The 2014-2015 State Officer Candidates introduced themselves to members and guests present. The Talent Show results were announced. The program concluded at 7:34 PM.
First General Session

“Fuel Your Knowledge”


State President Mallory Pagel called the First General Session to order on Monday, April 28, 2014 at 8:30 AM. The 2013-2014 Minnesota FFA Officers conducted opening ceremonies. State Secretary Brooke Wente stated that there were 3,522 members and registered at the 85th Minnesota FFA Convention. State President Pagel introduced Reporter Brandon Roiger as the chair for this session.  Sentinel Heidie Sloot provided an invocation. Dr. Brian Buhr, Dean of the College of Food, Agricultural and Natural Resource Sciences, warmly welcomed attendees to the University of Minnesota and St. Paul Campus. Ms. Paula Palmer, of the Department of Education, delivered greetings to the membership. Reporter Roiger conducted role call by region. Chapters in good standing were recognized. Secretary Wente moved to accept the list of Chapters in Good Standing. Ryan Peterson of the Hutchinson FFA Chapter seconded the motion. Motion passed. Vice President Stuart Schumacher shared his retiring address titled, “The Real World” and was presented with his retiring officer plaque. Reporter Roiger presented the list of nominees of the Minnesota FFA Degree. Allison Bastian of the New Ulm FFA Chapter moved to approved the list of 2014 Minnesota FFA Degree candidates. Madison Radcliff of the Kerkhoven Murdock Sunburg FFA Chatper seconded the motion. Motion passed. Treasurer Dylan Antoff presented the proposed 2014-2015 Minnesota FFA Association budget and moved to accept the 2014-2015 Minnesota FFA Association Budget. The motion was seconded by Sidney Cooper of the Fulda FFA Chapter. Motion passed. 2014 Chartering Chapters are  Wheaton FFA Chapter from Region III, Braham FFA Chapter and Rockford FFA Chapter from Region IV, and what was formerly known as Chaska FFA Chapter, Southwest Metro FFA Chapter from Region VII. University of Minnesota’s Dr. Roland Peterson recognized the AgriScience Fair attendees and winners. He reported that there were 81 projects, 11 schools, and 103 students in attendance. Ms. Sarah Hill shared a keynote address. State President Pagel reassumed the duties of the chair. State Secretary Wente made announcements. The session was adjourned at 9:57 AM. 

Second General Session

“Fuel Your Passion”


State President Mallory Pagel called the Second General Session to order at 1:28 PM on Monday, April 27, 2014. State Secretary Brooke Wente announced that there were 3,522 members and numerous advisors and guests present at the 85th Minnesota FFA Convention. State President Pagel introduced this session's chair, State Vice President Stuart Schumacher. State Sentinel Heidie Sloot gave an invocation.  John Roberts, acting advisor, was recognized. Mr. Brad Schloesser, Agricultural Education, MNSCU, South Central College welcomed members, advisors, and guests to campus. Kevin Paap, Minnesota Farm Bureau Federation President shared greetings. State Sentinel Heidie Sloot shared her retiring address titled, “The Great Unknown” and was presented with her retiring officer plaque. All participating chapters and the top three placing chapters were recognized for their efforts in the Agricultural Literacy Challenge. 
The motion to amend the Article XIV, Section A of the Constitution by inserting “(d) One representative from the Minnesota FFA Alumni; (e) One representative from the Minnesota FFA Foundation; (f) One representative of secondary school administrators (principle or superintendent)” was made by the delegate from NRHEG FFA, Erin Larson.  The motion was seconded by Rebecca Sword of AFSA FFA.  The vote was taken via a standing vote and the amendment passed unanimously. 
The motion to amend the Bylaws by adding to Article II “Section F: Adult Board of Directors representing the Minnesota FFA Foundation, and the Minnesota FFA Alumni Association, will be elected by their respective boards to serve a two year term.  The Secondary School Administrators representative will be nominated by the Adult Board members and selected by the Student and Adult Boards to serve a two year term” was made by Jo Bisy from Minneota FFA.  Mallory Lawjinksi from the Belle Plaine FFA Chapter seconded it. The vote was taken via a voice vote and was approved. 

State Secretary Brooke Wente shared her retiring address titled, “Bigger Than Me” and was presented with her retiring officer plaque.  Chapter Donors were recognized.  Chris Henning-Schumacher, Kris Williams-Uter, and Joan Koep-Groenwald celebrated their 25th year anniversary and shared experiences from their year of service to the Minnesota FFA. State President Pagel reassumed the duties of the chair. State Secretary Wente made announcements and the session was adjourned at 2:35 PM.

Awards Programs

“Fuel Your Future”


State President Mallory Pagel called the Annual Awards Program to order at 6:32 PM on Monday, April 28, 2014 at Mariucci Arena. The Minnesota FFA Officers conducted opening ceremonies and Sentinel Heidie Sloot gave an invocation. The Honorary Minnesota FFA Degree was presented to the nominated recipients. Ms. Mary Buschette and Mr. Steve Olson introduced the inductees to the Minnesota FFA Hall of Fame. The Minnesota FFA Officers introduced and thanked their advisors and mentors. The Stars Over Minnesota program began with Agri-Business and Agri-Science. The 2014 Minnesota Star in Agri-Business is TJ Graves of the Brainerd FFA Chapter. The 2014 Minnesota Star in Agri-Science Jasmine Boynton of the Lewiston Alutra FFA Chapter. The State Choir performed an array of songs and were thanked for their hard works and talents. National FFA Eastern Region Vice President, Mr. Wes Davis, inspired FFA members with his keynote address. Paul Hansen of Cargill recognized the Minnesota FFA Foundation Board of Directors and sponsors. The 2013-2014 FFA Officer Team introduced and thanked their parents for their continued support and awarded them their honorary degrees. The Minnesota FFA Band, directed by Ms. Jeannette Lund, performed.  Next, Secretary Brooke Wente recognized the 2014 proficiency winners. The Stars of Minnesota program continued with Star in Production Placement and Star Farmer Awards. The 2014 State Star in Production Placement is Karli Moger of the Lewiston Alutra FFA Chapter and the 2014 State Star Farmer is Brett Petersen of the Kerkhoven Murdock Sunburg FFA Chapter. The Minnesota FFA Degree was presented to 329 worthy FFA members. The Annual Awards Program was adjourned at 8:16 PM.
Third General Session

“Fuel Your Experience”


State President Mallory Pagel called the Third General Session to order at 8:45 AM on Tuesday, April 29, 2014. The 2013-2014 Minnesota FFA Officer Team conducted opening ceremonies. State Secretary Brooke Wente stated that there were 3,522 FFA members registered for the 85th Minnesota FFA Convention. State President Pagel introduced the chairs for this session, State Sentinel Heidie Sloot and State Secretary Brooke Wente. State Vice President Marjorie Schleper gave an invocation. The session chairs recognized Mr. Nathan Thompson as acting advisor for this session. Mr. Doug Peterson, President of Minnesota Farmers Union, brought greetings to the students. On behalf of Camps of Courage and Friendship, Ms. Cathy Braaten, Development Specialist, distributed True Friendship and Camp Courage Awards and sincerely thanked the Minnesota FFA for their continued support. State Treasurer Dylan Antoff shared his retiring address titled “Be Cheery, Be Confident, Be Positive” and was presented with his retiring officer plaque. State Secretary Brooke Wente announced the Chapter Membership Awards and presented Land of Service Awards. State Reporter Brandon Roiger shared his retiring address entitled “Post Up!” and was presented with his retiring officer plaque. Mr. Paul Hansen, of the Minnesota FFA Foundation, presented the awards for the Chapter Exchange of Ideas. Ms. Judy Barka, President of the Minnesota FFA Alumni Association, presented Minnesota FFA  Alumni Awards including the Outstanding Young Alumni, Outstanding Alumni Award, and Outstanding FFA Alumni Coaching Award.  State President Pagel reassumed the duties of the chair. State Secretary Wente delivered announcements and the session was adjourned at 10:36 AM.

Fourth General Session

“Fuel Your Fire”


The Fourth General Session was called to order at 12:04 PM on Tuesday, April 29, 2014 by State President Mallory Pagel. The Minnesota FFA Officer Team conducted opening ceremonies. State Secretary Brooke Wente announced the role of members. State President Pagel introduced State Treasurer Dylan Antoff as the chair for this session. State President Pagel gave an invocation. Ms. Miranda Lemke and Ms. Emma Hoversten announced the first group of CDE awards. Mr. Paul Hansen, Vice Chair of the Minnesota FFA Foundation, presented the National Chapter Awards. The second group of CDE winners were announced. President Pagel shared her retiring address titled, “Like A Child” and was presented with her retiring officer plaque. The third group of CDE awards were presented. Mr. Jerry Kill, University of Minnesota Gopher Football Head Coach, inspired the audience with his keynote address. The fourth group of CDE awards was announced. State Advisor Joel Larsen challenged Minnesota FFA members. The fifth group of CDE winners were announced. The 2014-2015 Regional FFA Presidents were introduced. They include: Region I Logan Milligan from New York Mills; Region II, Christina Smith from Staples-Motley; Region III, Ben Middendorf from Sauk Centre; Region IV, Morgan Krause from Buffalo; Region V, Sierra Kampsen from New London-Spicer; Region VI, Suzanne Pagel from Fulda; Region VII, Sam Johnson from Glenville Emmons; and Region VIII,  PJ Aarsvold from Plainview Elgin Millville. The Minnesota FFA Officer Team thanked the outgoing Regional Presidents for their year of service and presented them with a small token of appreciation. Mr. Paul Hansen, Vice Chair of the Minnesota FFA Foundation, and State Advisor Larsen presented the Milo J. Peterson Honoraria to the retiring State Officers. The sixth group of CDE winners was announced.  The Nominating Committee was introduced by Shawna Conrad and Sabrina Kieser, chairs of the Nominating Committee. Ms. Conrad recommended that the following officer candidates serve as the 2014-2015 Minnesota FFA Officers: Sentinel, Dalton Kampsen of New London Spicer FFA; Reporter, Erin Larson of New Richland Hartland Ellendale Geneva FFA; Treasurer, Brady Wulf of Morris Area FFA; Secretary, Valerie Earley of Spring Valley Wykoff FFA; Vice President, Kyla Mauk of Howard Lake Waverly Winsted FFA; and President, Jack Roessler of St. Charles FFA. Mr. Antoff moved that the report be accepted with an implied second and the motion passed unanimously. The new officers were duly installed in their offices. State President Roessler adjourned the 85th Minnesota FFA Convention at 2:54 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Sabrina Kieser
2014 Convention Recording Secretary

